MINUTES OF MEETING OF TOWN COUNCIL
TOWN OF BREMEN, INDIANA
October 25, 2021

The Town Council of the Town of Bremen, Indiana, met in regular session at 4:30 p.m.
on Monday, October 25, 2021, at the Bremen Town Ilall pursuant to notice previously
published. Council members James Leeper, Mike Leman, Rick Graverson, and
William Daily were present. Also present were Trend Weldy, Director of Operations;
Jay Stoneburner, Superintendent of the Electric Department; Alex Mikel,
Superintendent of the Water Department; Chief Brad Kile, Police Department; Chief
Matt Neher, Fire Department; Keith Fraine, Cemetery Sexton; Matt Cunningham,
Superintendent of the Wastewater Department; Brian Main, Superintendent of the Park
Department; Ken Jones, Town Engineer; Janet Anglemyer, Clerk-Treasurer; and
Anthony Wagner, Town Attorney.

MINUTES: Mr. Graverson made a motion to approve the minutes of the October 12,
2021 meeting, which was seconded by Mr. Leman and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0
nays.

CLERK-TREASURER: Ms. Anglemyer submitted the docket of claims without
amendment; Mr. Graverson made a motion to approve the docket as submitted, which
was seconded Mr. Daily and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays.

TOWN ATTORNEY: Mr. Wagner told the Council that he had reviewed the noise
ordinance after the complaints from the last meeting, but found that it did not
necessarily need any changes unless requested by the Police Department.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: No public comments were offered.

DIRECTOR OF OPERATIONS: Mr. Weldy submitted his report, and told the
Council that IMPA would be obtaining its building permit for its solar park soon. He
also informed the Council that he was meeting with representatives from Republic
regarding the town’s trash service.

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS: Mr. Stoneburner had no new information to
report on behalf of the Electric Department.

Mr. Stoneburner had no new information to report on behalf of the Electric Department.
Mr. Mikel had no new information to report on behalf of the Water Department.
Chief Kile had no new information to report on behalf of the Police Department.
Chief Neher had no new information to report on behalf of the Fire Department.

Mr. Fraine submitted his report on behalf of the Cemetery Department.

Mr. Cunningham had no new information to report on behalf of the Wastewater
Department.

Mr. Main had no new information to report on behalf of the Park Department.

Mr. Leman made a motion to approve the Department Head Reports, which was
seconded by Mr. Daily and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays.

TOWN ENGINEER:  Mr. Jones asked the Council to accept the bid from Haskins
Underground for the Jackson Street sewer project. Mr. Leman made a motion to accept







the bid as submitted, which was seconded by Mr. Graverson and carried by a vote of 4
ayes, 0 nays.

COUNCIL COMMENTS: No Council comments were offered.

ADJOURNMENT: Mr. Leman made a motion to adjourn the meeting, which was
seconded by Mr. Graverson and carried by a vote of 4 ayes, 0 nays.
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